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FINAL

Minutes of the Historic District Commission

May 24, 2011

7 pm Sanbornton Public Library

Attendees:  Liz Merry (Chair), Abby Mercer, Linda Salatiello, Franz Vail, Bob Ward (Town, Zoning Enforcement Officer) and Guy Giunta, Selectmen’s representative.

Absent: Fran Belcher

1. As the minutes of the meeting on April 18 were not available, the group agreed to accept them at the next meeting in June.

2. The application of Abigail and Phil Mercer of 10 Tower Hill Road to replace the garage door with a steel insulated door, plus the replacing of slate door steps with granite steps and the post box post with a granite post was accepted. The motion was made by Guy Giunta and seconded by Linda Salatiello with all in favor. Abby Mercer recused herself from the vote.  Liz Merry will write a letter confirming this approval to the Mercers. The Commission agreed to waive the requirement of the notification of abutters regarding this change as well as the application fee of $30 due to the fact that the work was replacement work.

3. The Commission, with the support of Bob Ward continued its discussion on draft guidelines and standards regarding signs and temporary buildings. Franz Vail agreed to look into and propose some options for signs that are permanently placed on buildings that describe the purpose or origins of a building. Liz Merry will write into the overall guidelines some language on what was proposed regarding the signs and temporary structures and follow up with Bob Ward on “menu” type directional signs.  Bob Ward will get details on Canterbury, Gilmanton, Woodstock VT, and other towns with regard to their historic district requirements. Guy Giunta will check with the DOT to determine recommended heights and sign sizes for directional signs.  

4. It was agreed that after the June meeting, the HDC will send out copies of the draft to people living in the district so that they can review what is being proposed. A public meeting can be advertised in the autumn to encourage people to attend a session to discuss the guidelines more fully before taking them to the Planning Board.

5. Linda Salatiello gave a report from a meeting she attended organized by the NH Preservation Alliance.  She attended a work session on Heritage Commissions that differs distinctly from our historic district commission in terms of role, function and parameters.  It oversees the assets of the whole town without regulatory authority. It only advises and assists in protecting all identified assets of the town: eg. Views, streams, roads, buildings stone walls, fields etc. as a “steward” and would be asked to comment by the Selectmen or other Board as required. The first step is to conduct an inventory of the assets of the towns through volunteers although we could use a Consultant from the Preservation Alliance. Nadine Peterson, a Preservation Planner at the Division would be able to point us in the right direction.  Liz Merry indicated that because preservation of our assets was identified strongly in our Master Planning survey that perhaps this be added as a recommendation for the Town to investigate by setting up an ad-hoc Heritage Commission Study Committee.  All agreed that this would be a good course of action. 

6. The meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

7. NEXT MEETING: June 30 AT 7 PM IN THE LIBRARY.

Minutes taken by Liz Merry 

Posting will be at the Library, the Post Office and the Town Website.

